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DEFIBRILLATORS (AED) AT THE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB AND THE VILLAGE HALL 
 

Defibrillators, situated at the Sports and Social Club and Village Hall.  

In the event of cardiac arrest, where a casualty is unresponsive and 

not breathing, these life saving devices can be accessed by calling 999 

or 112 and the ambulance call taker may give you the location and 

access code to the cabinet.  Eight members of the club had training in 

Basic Life Support on the use of an automated external defibrillator 

(AED), it was an excellent course and very informative.  The 

defibrillator at the club is on the wall of the new building on the left 

of the club as approached from the car park and is available for 

anyone in the village community, but there are a few basic  rules that 

everyone needs to be aware of.  If you are alone with the casualty 

who is unresponsive and not breathing call 999 or 112 for help and 

give CPR (Short for cardiopulmonary resuscitation).  CPR increases 

the chances of surviving because it keeps some blood circulating to vital    (The AED at the Sports and Social Club) 

organs such as the brain and the heart itself.  It also increases the 

likelihood of the heart remaining in a ‘shockable’ rhythm rather than 

deteriorating to a ‘non-shockable’ rhythm (referred to in lay terms as 

a "flat line").  This matters because a cardiac arrest victim is more 

likely to survive if their heart is in a ‘shockable’ rhythm from which it 

may be possible to shock them out of cardiac arrest with a 

defibrillator.  Do not try to reach the defibrillator if you are alone with 

the casualty, it is more important to carry on with the CPR, only go to 

get the defibrillator if there are at least three people present, two to 

carry on with the CPR and one to get the defibrillator.  Always call 

for an ambulance before attempting to use the defibrillator.  If 

appropriate the ambulance service will call the club during opening 

hours and if anyone is available they may be able to bring the defibrillator          (The AED at the Village Hall) 

to you.  Defibrillators are very easy to use, there are clear instructions which are repeated, you just have to listen.  

Along with the defibrillator there is a responder kit containing gloves, scissors (for cutting off clothing from the neck 

down) a razor to remove any excess hair as the sticky pads must be in contact with the bare skin.  Also, there is an 

additional kit for use with children below the age of 8, this kit contains smaller pads specifically designed to reduce 

the energy delivered, it is important to use these as they are more appropriate in their therapy delivery than the larger 

adult pads. We hope that the defibrillator is never needed but we may feel a little safer knowing it is available.  

Since this article was written a further eight villagers have received training at the Village Hall. The defibrillator at the 

Village Hall is situated at the Main Entrance to the Main Hall. 

Special thanks go to the E.Sedgewick & Sarah Godfrey Trust for funding the AEDs and the Parish Council who 

funded the training and installation, and will be responsible for the insurance and maintaining of them.  
    

 

 

 

 
 

AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR 
 

Saturday September 10
th
 at the Sports and Social Club in Swan Lane -- £5 per pitch – starts 11am. (Weather permit). 

 

JUMBLE SALE – Get Together Jumble Sale Saturday September 24
th
 in the Village Hall at 1pm. 

 

HIGHWAYS ENGLAND – Consultation Exhibition for the Stanford West Lorry Holding area in the Village Hall  

on Friday September 2
nd

 1pm to 7pm. 
 

SELLINDGE GARAGE SAFARI 2016 – Throughout the Village on Sunday September 11
th
 from 9am. 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR         Registered Charity 302833 

Saturday September 3
rd

 2016 from 9am to 1pm.  Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.   Next Table Top Fair Saturday September 3
rd

 2016. 

 



SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk     @ParishSellindge 
 

Here is the report from your Council’s August Meeting.  But a question first, why do the evenings seem to draw in 

quicker than they draw out, or is this just me? 

So another busy meeting and since the Chairman’s report stating the defibrillators had arrived, one has already been 

fitted in the Sports and Social Club.  The training of 6 people for each of the two defibrillators has been arranged and 

it is hoped that at least one other day can be arranged, although, there may be small charge, this has yet to be 

confirmed one way or another.  If you are interested in learning how to use these simple machines with complete 

peace of mind do contact the Clerk in the Council Office, your name will be added to a list and you will be contacted 

when further details are available.  Do bear in mind though that the training is around three and half hours in length. 

Both Mrs Carey and Mrs Hollingsbee gave their normal detailed reports and answered resident’s questions.  

Don’t forget the Garage safari is on Sunday 11
th
 September so you still have a short while to get your applications to 

the Parish Council Office.  Also for those living on the outer edges of the village you are invited to come to the village 

hall car park and have a table there for the same cost of £5.00 and all the money raised goes to the Community Fund. 

Since I have mentioned the Community Fund, remember if you are a small non-profit group and would like to apply 

for a grant then contact the Clerk at the Council offices for more details. 

As always – contrary to popular belief – your Council does listen to and read any comments sent in on any issue 

within the village, however it must be noted that in a democracy not everyone will agree on the same things.  Your 

Council has to make comments that are lawful and relevant to planning issues, be in a position to have a ‘plan B, if 

required and maintain dialog with other levels of government and a myriad of other organisations, this is the function 

of Parish Councils in England and Wales.  

Your Council had no planning applications to consider, but for those of you present you would have heard mention of 

the Junction 10a consultation.  If you get the chance to have a look at the Highways England website you will see why 

your Council has concerns over the changes being proposed.  It would appear that traffic through Sellindge will 

increase.  If you do visit the site (and yes there are quite a lot of documents to look at) and have any comments that 

you send to Highways England please can a copy be sent to your Parish Council, your planning committee will be 

looking at the consultation in more detail. 

Sellindge was invited to be a member of the group that meet at Ashford Borough Council on a regular basis, having 

comments from residents will add weight to your Councils concerns at these meetings. 

Next normal monthly meeting will be on September 13
th
 7.30pm in the village hall. From your PC Clerk Linda Hedley 

 

FROM YOUR SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, Shepway District Council 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk  01303 812 066           susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

Last month we reported that the Government had given the go ahead for a 3,600 lorry holding area near Stanford but 

that no details had yet been released.  A month later and we now have a 369 page Interim Environmental Impact 

Assessment, a 15 page consultation document with a map of the site and a programme of public information 

exhibitions.  (Venues and times are given in Susan’s KCC report). 

We have both held meetings with several residents who have contacted us for help and advice on dealing with 

Highways England and we are pressing for a better compensation package than the present blight regulations allow.  

We have also been looking at the air quality issue that many people have raised.  Shepway District Council currently 

has twelve sites across the district where air quality is monitored on a monthly basis for nitrogen dioxide (NO2).  An 

additional site is being installed close to the proposed lorry holding area site.  There are no sites in our district where 

the air quality currently falls below the required national standard but if it did then the district council is both obliged 

and empowered to take action which could include restricting vehicles that use diesel.  We shall be asking Highways 

England to provide an additional site using equipment that samples the air on an hourly basis.   

Briefings on Otterpool Park are continuing and site visits to other garden towns such as Letchworth, Poundbury, 

Bicester and smaller schemes are being arranged.  We are both very willing to meet people individually to discuss the 

project and if you’d like to be involved then please contact us. 

Jenny attended the Sports & Social Club Monthly Meeting and 

where she was very impressed with a beautiful wall mural of 

Swans on a lake displayed in the Function Room where the Craft 

Group meets on a Monday from 1-3pm Janet Gillard, who runs 

the group, painted the picture in emulsion paint with a little help 

from Janet Aslett and Pamela Dean and Peter Masters who 

framed it.  It is well worth a visit.  Janet now has plans to 

produce a banner of the other activities at the club.    

We would like to hear from any village organisations looking for 

grant support as each Councillor is able to award small grants to 

help community projects and have in the past supported, 

amongst others, the Sports & Social Club, Sellindge School and Sellindge Village Hall.        2 
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FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

Last month I reported on some on the BREXIT vote and sought to give some reassurance about its effects on KCC 

and Kent as a whole.  Since then we have had a commitment from Philip Hammond, the Chancellor, that any EU grant 

funding for schemes that last beyond our date of leaving the EU will be honoured by the Treasury.  After this the 

Government has said it wants to take the opportunity to review priorities and those at KCC who have dealt with the 

complicated bidding process for EU grants are hoping for a much simpler system. 

On the negative side, I have had one long time Sellindge resident of Eastern European background report to me that 

they had someone tell them that all Polish and Rumanians should be sent home.  This was obviously upsetting for the 

person concerned and our KCC Community wardens have been asked to watch out for such abuse and encourage 

people to report it to Kent Police.  

Jenny Hollingsbee and I attended the Highways England presentation at their Stanford depot on 19 August.  Whilst we 

now have more information about Highways England’s plans for the lorry holding area at Stanford West there are still 

many questions that remain unanswered and the information that is available is concerned with footpaths and 

landscape and ‘driver stress’ but there seems little information about the impact on the surrounding households. 

By the time this newsletter is published, three Highways England exhibitions will have taken place in Sellindge, 

Folkestone and Postling in August but there are further opportunities to attend exhibitions in September. 

2
nd

 Sept 1-7pm – Sellindge Village Hall, 3
rd

 Sept 1-7pm – Postling Village Hall, 10
th
 Sept 12-6pm – Lympne Village 

Hall, 12
th
 Sept 2-8pm - Dover Town Hall, 14

th
 Sept 2-8pm – St Mary’s Church, Willesborough 

Some people were surprised to learn the high level of support for the scheme when Highways England had their first 

consultation earlier this year with 55% of responses in favour or strongly in favour.  If you want to make your views 

known then please complete the response form (it’s only eight pages long) and you have until Friday 23
rd

 September 

to get this done.  Go to https://highwaysengland.citizenspace.com/he/managing-freight-vehicles-through-kent or to 

www.gov.uk and search for ‘Stanford West’.   

Do please report potholes and other problems to Kent Highways either on 03000 41 81 81 or on line at 

www.kent.gov.uk and search for ‘highway faults’.  Once the wet and cold weather sets in it is difficult to make a 

repair that will last and there has been extra money set aside to tackle the roads this summer and I’d like to see our 

area get the full benefit of this. 
 

SELLINDGE SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
 

We will be holding our Annual General Meeting on Monday 19
th
 September 6.30pm to 7.30pm. 

Our current chair will be stepping down this year so we are looking for someone to take over the role and new 

members to the group are always welcome. 

If you would like to learn more about the work the group do and how you can get involved please come along to the 

meeting at the surgery. 

If you cannot make the meeting but would like more information please contact Zoe Cornell, Practice Manager. 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 
 

Venue for September – The George, Stone Street on Wednesday 28
th
. 12 Noon for 12.30pm.    

Let June Wales know on 01303 814 676 by Wednesday 21
st 

if you will be attending the Luncheon. 
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 
 

The Pop – In is open on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon and Tuesdays 8am to 3.00pm, except the 

Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week it will be 4.00pm.   

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age UK and other organisations. 

Tuesday 13
th
 – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures.  

Tuesday 13
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

Tuesday 27
th
 – East Kent Foot Care will be at the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 8.30am to 1.00pm the cost is 

8.30am to 1.00pm the cost is £14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work. 

** Coming Soon ** – Hair Dressing by Julie, Ladies and Gentlemen’s. 

Date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50. 

Every Tuesday A lovely selection of Handmade Cards which can be made to order, from £3.   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 

Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week.  To have 

your advert put in see Michael in the Pop – In. 
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB 
 

Boot Fair  The date of the next Boot Fair, it's to be held on the September 10
th
 (weather permitting) at the  

Sellindge Sports & Social Club in Swan Lane, £5 per pitch, set up starts at 11.00am.        3 
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THE GET TOGETHER CLUB 
 

We meet in the Durling Hall the 2nd Wednesday of each month from 2pm to 4 pm. New members welcome.  

Come along for a cup of tea and a chat and meet the members of all ages who will welcome you.  

The Get Together Club is holding a Jumble Sale in the Sellindge Village Hall on 24th September from 1 pm. 

Items of Jumble may be left at the Village Hall on the morning of the sale from 9.30am. 
 

WEATHER FACTS FOR JULY 2016 
 

Minimum temp. 7.50°Mon.4
th
 and Fri.15

th
  Mean night temp. 13.23°C 

 

Maximum temp. 31.75°C Tues.19
th
    Mean day temp. 22.54°C 

 

After an unsettled period in the first 2 weeks of July the weather became more like summer.  Apart from temperatures 

being in the low twenties, by the 14
th
 there had been 6 days with rain (although minimal).  There was no more rain 

until Thurs.28
th
 and Sat.30

th
.  Total rainfall was only 18.288mm (0.72in. being no more than 30% of a July average 

and the lowest July since 1999.  Sunshine figures were down on average with temperatures near normal.  

The exception was in the 3
rd

 week with high 20s °C and on Tues.19
th
 a high of 31.75°C (89.15°F). 

 

A SAD FAREWELL 
 

It is with enormous regret that I have to say goodbye to Sellindge and its wonderful residents as I have left my 

position as Health Care/Nursing Assistant in the village. 

In the 7 years at Sellindge I have come to know some wonderful people; many of whom, have become like friends and 

family and I have cared for deeply.  I will never forget you. 

It has been a privilege to know everyone and I felt part of the community.  I wish you all good health for the future. 

I could never begin to tell you how much I will miss you all.              Terri Julians 
 

DOG CONTROL 
 

Could THE RESIDENT of Forge Close please keep your dog on a lead at all times Please.   

As it’s not very nice for your Neighbours to have to clear up after it.         A Forge Close Resident. 
 

BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION  
 

Mrs Joan Hopkins would like to say thank you for the large number of lovely cards and gifts sent to her on her  

90
th
 birthday.  She enjoyed opening all the gifts and had a very nice day. 

 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

The Sellindge Gardeners’ held their Annual Summer Show at the Village Hall on Sunday 14th August, and the entries 

were extremely good.  The five Judges spoke very highly of the entries which are better every year.  

It was nice to see new faces winning the trophies too! 

So to all those who took part & attended, not forgetting the local Businesses who donated some really nice gifts for 

our raffle many thanks for your support this year. 

Our next evening meeting is on the 21
st
 September in the Durling Hall 7-15pm for 7-30pm start when we have a  

Guest Speaker.  So why not come along.  You will be most welcome.  
 

SELLINDGE NEWS DELIVERIES (VACANCIES) – There is a small number of Sellindge News delivery 

vacancies, so if you would like to 

do your bit for the community. 

Coopers Lane –  

This is a round of 17 copies. 

If you are interested please call 

07437 948 509 or email me at 

nnwfursdon@aol.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

← A pleasant view of the Dukes 

Head taken in the 1900’s. 
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St MARY’S CHURCH SELLINDGE 

 

The Rectory, Mersham 

Dear Friends 

The Olympics are in full swing as I come to write these notes.  There is no way that I can consider myself an athlete or 

sportsman, those days are long gone.  Neither can I claim to be a particular sports fan, but I have enjoyed watching 

some of the Olympics.  It is a bit tiring with some late nights watching live finals – especially the tennis final, but 

perhaps it’s a small sacrifice compared with the sacrifice of our sportsmen and women. 

I really admire their dedication, training and preparation.  Financial support is important but all would be worth 

nothing without our Team GB giving their all.  I listen to the stories of individual sacrifice, a committed training 

regime.  Learning all the time and continually seeking to improve their performance and knowledge.  This has resulted 

in huge rewards and a very substantial haul of medals.  Well done Team GB! 

We need to remember as well the massive number of people who perform a supportive and encouraging role including 

the families, some of whom have travelled miles to be there to support members of their family.  Without the sacrifice 

of families many of our athletes would never have ‘made the grade’ in their chosen sports.  Parents, who have dealt 

with endless early mornings to take youngsters to training sessions, or spent weekends driving around the country to 

competitions.  Perhaps a good number of us can relate to the sacrifices that we make for family. 

I believe that God looks upon us all as his family, a family that he will support and encourage if we will only let him.  

His love is there for all to share and he made the sacrifice for us when he allowed his son to be crucified for us.  

Sometimes, like our gold medal winners, we can repay that love, support and sacrifice and make God truly proud of 

us, but other times he must be very disappointed in us by the way we treat each other and the way we abuse his 

creation.  We do have a lot to be sorry for and much that we can do to improve our lives and the lives of others.   

Dedication, hard work and training are ways that we can learn from our athletes; to look after the lives that we have 

been given (no matter how poor our health and wealth) and to look after the lives of others.  Our athletes are looking 

ahead to the finishing post and not looking around to what has been, we should also learn to focus on the way ahead 

and not on what has been.  I am sure that we can all become winners in God’s eyes, perhaps, though like a parent he 

could be a biased towards his children and show his love for you and me – no matter how much or how little we 

achieve.  We should be proud of our athletes and all that they have achieved through hard work and dedication; they 

are an example and an inspiration to us all.              Best wishes   Ian 

 

SERVICES for September:  4
th

 September  11.00 am  Celebration Service Village Hall 

   

18
th

 September  11.00 am  Celebration Party in the Church  

  

25
th

 September  11.00 am  Parish Communion 

 .   

OCTOBER 1
st
 and 2

nd
      

Harvest Weekend at Sellindge Church 
 

Harvest displays and Lunch on Saturday 
 

Family Celebration for Harvest and Baptism on the Sunday 
 

Rev. Ian Campbell, the Rectory, Bower Road, Mersham.  Tel No 01233 50103 

 

 

  
 

 

Please feel free to contact either myself, Ian on 01233 501 039 or Richard, on 01303 812 697 or if you think that there 

is anything that we can help you with or if you want to enquire about a Christening or Wedding. 
 

Part of the A20 Benefice comprising the parishes of 

Brabourne, Mersham, Monks Horton, Sellindge, Smeeth and Stowting.  www.A20churches.org.uk               
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE SEPTEMBER 2016 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk     @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com    
 

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – Stanley Bull ( Chairman ) of Swan Lane, Nigel Fursdon (Vice – Chairman) of Moorstock,  

Chris Mason of Swan Lane, Miss M Varrier – Smith of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields. 

Co-Opted May 2016 – Ms J Varrier – Smith of Greenfields and Mark Pullen of Greenfields.  

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  PCSO  mob – D Garland  53864@kent.pnn.police.uk  Info only   
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

POLICE CONTACT –  MONS  MAY (TBC) 3.30pm to 4.30pm non emergency 101 

In the Village Hall car park, come and meet the local Police, you can discuss your concerns or just get advice. 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  John Lodge – contact details to follow       
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk     Out of hours phone 111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk     
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *SEPTEMBER* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Thursday – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday – 12.30pm – 1pm   Greenfields lay – by. (Visits are fortnightly, could someone let me know when)  
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk      

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk  emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0330 303 0368    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE OCTOBER 2016 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-

mail  nnwfursdon@aol.com by 2200 hours (10pm) on TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 20
th

 2016  with a 

‘contact’ name, address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437 948 509 and I will collect   
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE SEPTEMBER 2016  Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                 

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  07546 532 603                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)            

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

PULSE – 5.30pm to 6.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse   

LINE DANCING – 1pm to 2.45pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098    

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

SING, DANCE, PLAY – 10am – 10.45am Village Hall (Main) (Term Time)      **NEW**  

 CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
   

*********MONTHLY********** 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 12
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
  

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 13
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 812 946 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 13
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01303 813 271 
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 14
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  21
st
 7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 813 288 or  01843 597 710 

 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 26
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616 
 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 24th at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 28
th

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling)  
 

 

FRIDAY 2
nd

 – HIGHWAYS ENGLAND CONSULTATION – 

MAIN HALL – 1pm TO 7pm 
 

SATURDAY 3
rd

 – TABLE TOP FAIR - MAIN HALL – 9am – 1pm 
 

SATURDAY 24
th

 – GET TOGETHER JUMBLE SALE – 

MAIN HALL – 1am 
 
 
  

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 

 

SATURDAY 10
th

 – AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR – from 12 NOON 
 

Opening hours Tues to Fri 5.00pm to 10.30pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk           
 

mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
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http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/


 
 

 


